
Cloncurry Shire Council  Phone 07 4742 4100 
ABN: 76 581 540 914  Fax 07 4742 1712 
38-46 Daintree Street, Cloncurry 4824  Email council@cloncurry.qld.gov.au 
PO Box 3, Cloncurry QLD 4824  Web cloncurry.qld.gov.au 

 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Mosquito Control Program 
7-10 May 2025 

 

 

Council wishes to advise that a mosquito control program is scheduled to begin 6:30pm 
today, Wednesday, 7 May 2025 continuing through to 9:30pm Saturday, 10 May 
2025.  

Fogging will be carried out between 3:30am to 6:30am and 6:30pm to 9:30pm.  

The program will include surface spray and thermal fogging throughout the Cloncurry 
town area. The aim is to fog when mosquitoes are most active, whilst also minimising 
contact between the public and chemicals used.   

The chemical used in thermal fogging is called Phenothrin (Twilight ULV).  Material 
Safety Data Sheets (MSDS) can be viewed by visiting Council or via the Pacific Biologics 
website. 

This product has minimal effect on residents and their pets. However, Council 
recommends that the following measures be taken prior and during the planned 
mosquito control program: 

• Take time to read through the MSDS and advise Council of any concerns you 
may have 

• Where possible, stay indoors during treatment hours 
• Where practical, keep windows and doors closed during treatment hours 

Council urges residents to assist in prevention of mosquito breeding by regularly 
removing standing water from containers, such as pot plant bases and pet drinking 
containers. 

Beekeepers will be contacted separately to this notice. 

Council apologises for any inconvenience that this may cause and appreciates your 
assistance during this time. Should you have any queries in respect of this matter please 
contact Council on 07 4742 4100.  

 

Philip Keirle 
Chief Executive Officer 
6 May 2025 
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